SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

August 11, 2013
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, George Paulus, Staci Dowdell, Dave Slovina, Brian Walton,

Carrie Wilson, Mary Grumman, Shawna Slovina, Wendy Morris, Scott

Grumman, DeeDee Bowers, Brian Bowers, Jim Murphy, Dan Faig, 

Rachael Cernus, Tim Kolibash, Neal Napier, Angela Napier, Paul Johnson, 

Jeff Grundy, Tim Giardina, Dan Dankowski, Ellen Paulus
The meeting was called to order at 7:19 at Epiphany Lutheran Church

Tim Giardina welcomed all and gave voting instructions.  

During the vote, the Kroger rewards program was also discussed/reminder

All ballots were turned in to Ellen Paulus and Dan Dankowski to tabulate as neither were
on the ballot

The 2013-2014 PLA board is as follows:

President:
Tim Giardina

Vice President:Jeff Grundy

Treasurer:
Paul Johnson

Secretary:
Missy Walton

Membership:
Mary Grumman

Publicity:
Denise Lutz

Equipment:
Dave Slovina

Fundraising:
Staci Dowdell

Central Boys Director:  Shawna Slovina

Central Girls Director:  Brian Walton

North Boys Director:
  Dave Monk

North Girls Director:    open 
Public Input:  None 

Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:


-Reviewed the policy for coaches contracts/term (all 1 year like PLSD)



-coached can reapply each year



-as un update, there had been an issue with the N. Boys coach.  He



Had done a great job with the players, however, had issues with PLSD,



PLA, refs, etc.  He was told that we would be advertising the position and



Had received several applicants this year already.  PLA had wanted him to



Aware of how the process works.  He was not happy and made that very 



Clear. 

-A subcommittee reviews all applicants, then makes a recommendation to 

The PLA board.  At that time a vote is held regarding the recommendation.

-PLSD did not tell us to not renew the contract at this time.


-Kroger Rewards:


-PLSD update:  



-Mark Aprile has not yet presented our requests to the executive athletic 



Board.




-we are making enormous strides this year and feel positive that




We will hear something soon.




-this year they are trying to get the Central JV field addressed.




-OSU has worked on all fields




- (per Jeff) the plan for Centrals stadium, it is to be used for fall




Sports then raise the entire field and reseed from scratch.  This




Would impact any stadium games for lax.





-also reminder that we’ve been asked to try to schedule 





Saturday games

Approval of prior minutes:


-Correction:  Parents can not volunteer coach, they must be a paid coach.

-Jeff motioned to approve minutes 


-Brian second the motion



-8 yea’s


-1 oppose (Paul)



-minutes pass

Vice President Report:  Jeff Grundy with Tim 


-All coaches should be hired by November


-We’ve received 9 applications/resumes


(5 boys resumes, 4 girls)  



-Erdlitz has applied for the Central boys positon



-Gibson has applied for the North boys position



-3 applicants for either school


-will be putting together a subcommittee soon to begin the 


Interview process.

Treasurers Report:  Paul Johnson  

-Still have funds earmarked for the fields and to pay North
Boys uniforms.  Have received a significant discount

-The budget will be submitted next month

Membership: Paul Johnson with/for Mary Grumman
-PLA will provide a roster to PLSD to determine eligibility with

Regard to fees.  They will also let us know if there are any 

Outstanding fee issues with PLSD that will impact lacrosse

Eligibility.  There are currently 3 athletes affected from last

Year.  Someone will be notifying them.

-Previous years have been completely manual.  We may do

Online registration and online payments.


-Jeff indicated that US Lax has an online payment


Option that we can use

Publicity: Denise Lutz – no report            

Fundraising:  Staci Dowdell 

-Reiterated that Kroger is up and running.  We just need to get families registered

-Working on a new screen print for the Nike shirts that we earned with the uniforms purchased
-She talked to Graphtech regarding a spirit sale


-Rachael Cernus has a contact interested in bidding as well



-Will contact Staci for spirit wear



-Will contact Dave for uniforms

Equipment: Dave Slovina


-Dave and Paul have an inventory

-Obtaining prices for girls uniforms.  This is in our Capital fund/budget


-Helmets:  both teams have a lot of 2010 helmets and may need to 


Purchase some new ones.


-Looking in to pinnies.  Possibly only for new players



-will talk with Paul regarding budget


-Still need some goals

Central Boys:  Brian Walton for/with Shawna Slovina
-Other teams have already contacted us regarding scheduling.  Last
Year most teams were full by Labor Day.

North Boys:  Tim for Dave Monk

-No report
North Girls:  Dan Dankowski 

-Still has the OCC championship sign so they can they add 2013

Central Girls:  Tim for Luann Todd


-All equipment is in


-Coach Miller has a ball bag


-All coaches are reapplying


-Luann thanked everyone and wanted to let the group know that she


Enjoyed working with them.

Brian:


-Reiterated the stadium use as well as urgency regarding scheduling

Old Business: 


-None
New Business: 

-Tim thanked the previous board members and welcomed the new board.



-he asked that all current board members leave all contact info.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05

-Dave motioned to adjourn

-Jeff second 

-all yeas

